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DRAFT MINUTES OCTOBER 4, 2018

Attending: Sandy Weisman, Sandra Retzlaff, Jeff Northgraves, Ervin Curtis, and Pennie Alley. Guests: Walter Reitz and John Hansen.

The meeting was called to order at 6:00pm. The minutes of the September 12 and 24, 2018 meetings were approved as amended.

Walter reported that RSU 13 will issue a quit claim deed upon acceptance of the GBS property. Legislation to issue a Maine State Authority Deed would not be possible until midwinter. The Committee of Administration and Finance is communicating with the Attorney General to resolve this matter.

The Selectboard's appraisal for a market value of the building and property is underway.

John Hansen was present to answer questions about the Initial Building Condition Report. Issues discussed included ADA requirements and life safety codes. Renovations must use 20% of budget for ADA compliance. Towns with a population of less than 4000 are not required to enforce Maine Uniform Building and Energy Code (MUBEC).

Specific problems include the stairway and dog-house exit from the lower level. He recommends taking renovations to the State Fire Marshall for possible negotiations.

Siemans reports that the heating system is in fairly good shape, no issues with the radiators, one broken thermostat. The water in the system should be treated to prevent corrosion.

The state has no records of updates to the septic system since 1998. The holding tank has a 5,000 gallon capacity which is a good size according to John Hansen.

The electrical system has been determined to be a "dual 400", two 200 amp panels entering the building.

 

The public input meeting was attended by 40 members of the public and 2 letters were received from residents. The committee discussed the possibility of a survey in the near future.

Walter Reitz said  the committee should be limited to future uses that would line up with the comprehensive plan and recommend to the Selectboard what the town needs.

John will seek estimates for asbestos removal.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Pennie Alley
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